
 

 

City of Moberly 

City Council Agenda Summary 

Agenda Number:  

Department: Police  

Date: March 4, 2024 
 

  

Agenda Item:     A Request Authorizing Safe Passage To Hold The Taste Of Missouri (Wine) 

Stroll Event On August 24, 2024. 

 

Summary: 
 

We received a request from Safe Passage for approval to hold the 2024 Taste of MO 

Wine Stroll on 8/24/2024, from 3:00-8:00 PM to support Safe Passage.  They also 

request the lifting of City Code 6-5 to allow public consumption of alcoholic beverages 

in event glasses only in the designated area in downtown Moberly.  The requested area 

includes the sidewalks and street of W Reed St from Johnson St to Clark St, 4th Street 

from the north side of Rollins to the north sidewalk of Reed St. Williams St from the 

north sidewalk of Rollins to the north sidewalk of Reed St. Rollins Street north 

sidewalk from 4th Street to the west sidewalk of Clark St and Clark St west sidewalk 

only from Rollins north sidewalk to Reed St north sidewalk and the alley west of the 

Auditorium.  Safe Passage also requests the 200, 300, 400 and 500 block of W Reed be 

closed from 5:00 PM August 23 through 11:00 PM on August 24 to allow for event 

vendors.  5th, 4th and Williams and their intersections with W Reed will remain open.  

They also request permission to hang a banner on the pedestrian bridge over Rollins 

Street. 

 

Event staff and volunteers will check ID for every participant to ensure legal 

consumption age.  They will issue an event arm band to help with compliance and 

provide an event cup/glass for consumption in designated areas.  The event approval 

and licensing will be completed as required and they will carry liability insurance.  No 

issues have arisen during past wine strolls, and they have proven to be a benefit to both 

Safe Passage and Moberly Downtown.  It is expected for attendance of 750-1150 

persons.  10-12 wineries will be at various downtown businesses, a silent auction and 

catered meal will be held inside the Auditorium.  Paid staff and volunteers will monitor 

the 4th Street Theater, Auditorium parking lot, and the Auditorium.  Safe Passage 

Director, Kelly Pedigo is the contact person and may be reached at 660-269-8999 with 

further questions. 

  

Recommended Action   

   

Please approve the request. 

 

  

 
ATTACHMENTS:        Roll Call  Aye  Nay 
 
          Memo         Council Minutes Mayor    
  x  Staff Report         Proposed Ordinance M  S  Brubaker     
       Correspondence          Proposed Resolution   
      Bid Tabulation         Attorney’s Report Council Member 
     P/C Recommendation         Petition M  S  Jeffrey     
        P/C Minutes         Contract M  S  Kimmons     
        Application         Budget Amendment M  S  Lucas     
        Citizen         Legal Notice   M  S  Kyser     
        Consultant Report         Other         Passed Failed 

 


